
 

DATE: December 17, 2024

TO: Mark Washington, City Manager

COMMITTEE:
LIAISON:

Fiscal Committee
Molly Clarin, Chief Financial Officer

FROM: Doug Start, Director
Information Technology

SUBJECT: Budget Amendment Request for State and Local Cybersecurity 
Grant Program (SLCGP)

Background
1. The State and Local Cybersecurity Grant Program (SLCGP) has awarded the City of 

Grand Rapids up to $147,936 for the procurement and implementation of an endpoint 
detection and response system to further enhance our cybersecurity posture.

Request
Request the City recognize and appropriate grant funding from the SLCGP for the 
procurement and implementation of an endpoint detection and response system to further 
enhance the City's cybersecurity posture. This grant was accepted by the City Commission 
(Proceeding No. 93780) on August 13, 2024.

Impact
Funds will be used to pay for the procurement of and EDR system over the next two years.  
Further reoccurring costs will be added to the City’s Information Technology Budget.

Sources/Appropriations Project Description
Amount 
(From)/To

2730-228-7000-5052-SLCG25-Z25SLCG Endpoint Detection and 
Response System

($147,936)

2730-228-7000-9330-SLCG25-Z25SLCG Endpoint Detection and 
Response System

$147,936

cc: Scott Saindon Erica Bills
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